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IOWA BOARD OF CORRECTIONS MINUTES 
Friday January 10th, 2025 

Board Members Present: Jim Kersten, Trent Keller, Jay Nelson, Denise Bubeck, 
Alexa Perez 

Staff Present: Director Skinner, Paul Cornelius, Sally Kreamer, Nick Lamb, Steve 
Dick, Darin Cox, Bob Fairfax, Roxann Scheffert, Jen Rathje, Shannon Archer, 
Micheal Savala, Micheal Riley, Beth Dehne, Jen Anderson 

Visitors Present: Dawn Bovenmyer, Dave Bovenmyer, Susan Smelden, Richard 
Nordin, Darcy Schultz, Michelle Alfano, Mary Cohen, Justus Thompson, Nico 
Saucedo, Richelle Seitz, Ron Pile 

Call to Order - Jim Kersten 

► The meeting is called to order. The next meeting will be April 11th with a
notice on the DOC website.

Welcome - Director Beth Skinner 

► Since our last meeting we have had multiple Net Graduations. We have a lot of
new staff and with that we also have our vacancies decreasing, which has been
a great thing. The Learning Center has been doing a fantastic job of getting these
individuals, the new staff, ready to get on the job.

► We are also working with Recidivism as we have received a three year grant
from the Bureau of Justice. Recidivism will assist us with looking at population
management, program inventories and early discharge, and more.

► In early December I was at IMCC for a feedback forum. This forum was very
positive.

► Innovation forums are being conducted by Deputy Kreamer and Deputy Lamb for
both community-based corrections and prisons. This is a time for staff to share
their ideas for our department.

► We continue our work with ACJI. We will have all of our supervisors trained in
ACJl's Leadership Academy. We will also have a Train the Trainer model, which
will allow us to train staff on the curriculum. We are continuing our work with
Wardens, District Directors, and Department Heads to move forward as one
system.

► We will also be working with ACJI to develop a sustainability plan to carry out the
culture work for the next 3-5 years.

► We just had our Joint Warden and District Director Meeting where we discussed
varying topics that move us forward as a team.
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